Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 15 January 2018
Present
Robin Burr, Penny D’Souza, Nigel Duffin, Dick Riches,  Keith Maund, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Russell Constable, Andrew Jackson, Neil Bennett, Tim Pullen, Alex Newman, Chris Stone, Jim Monk, Maria Mavale
Apologies 
Ruth Bennett, Andrew Jackson, Cathy Johnson
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 20 November 2017 were approved as an accurate record.
Matter Arising
Alex Newman completed the key register for Karen and himself.

Named person to be responsible for GDPR (General Data Protection Regulations): Nigel has just attended some training on this.  It needs more thought to ensure any necessary policies and procedures are in place.
The free Topper: c/f

Trailer quote: Robin reported that the man is coming the week after next.

Nigel confirmed the cleaner is coming regularly.

On-line training:  Keith submitted his certificate of completion.
Help retrieving man from river: Nigel will pursue Mayor’s Award – closing date 13 March. Alex will confirm his written record of events is correct for the Jack Petchy Award.
Parent
Nigel thanked Maria for attending.
Volunteering 
Robin and Nigel met with volunteers re help with DBS checking – progress is being made.

Fundraising volunteer c/f due to new baby.

There was a great turnout for bagpacking and last Saturdays reordering of the boat deck – the ‘Big Lift’.
Financial 
We have £24,000 in the current and deposit accounts.  Approximately £4000 is due for capitation.

Scout Shop: £600 has been paid for which there seem to be no receipts.  Nigel and Robin will be having a handover meeting with Karen and can review this.  Beavers/Scouts can account for approx. £200 of badges.

It was agreed that from now on, leaders email the Scout Shop and place their orders.


Electrical works: Nigel and Neil will confirm what needs doing.


David Baker will make good and decorate the stair well and give estimate.


Vacuum cleaner has been purchased.


Robin will claim the cost of fenders and giglines bought at a discount from the Boat Show.


The meeting approved the purchase of two canoes to replace the old Colmans at a cost of approximately £1300 (this is in addition to the two minuted below under Fundraising).


The meeting approved the purchase of a pair of spare coypu oars – Robin to pursue.


The meeting approved the purchase of a second gas water heater for camp.


The meeting approved the purchase of a toilet tent (and toilet!) – Russell to pursue.
Fundraising
Ruth is keen to have tea/cake stall at the intended Saturday training sessions.

Bagpacking raised £422.79 which will be used to purchase a kayak. Penny will forward Mike Clements’ email address to Neil so they can liaise re claiming Gift Aid on this.
Round Table donation will be used to buy an additional two kayaks – they would like some sort of event to acknowledge their support.


Paddleboards: the meeting agreed there was no money/space. Instead it was suggested we look to Albany for instruction and hire of boards.  As this is a new activity, Neil and Ruth will look into funding this via RBK/Sport England.
Hall hire: £1300 raised since September.
An application has been made to the Gosling Trust for £1600 for two canoes, and £550 for 50% of PB2 training.
GSL Report
Robin reported that the group is moving in a positive direction, with more inclusion, more parents involved and more equipment (although space will become an issue as a result).
Building report
Grill over airduct in first changing room and the air filters have been vacuumed.

The meeting approved the purchase of white paint for the boat deck.
Safety
We currently have no carbon monoxide detectors. Chris will address this: on in the galley, 1 by the boiler and one in the wardroom.

Chris will also look into replacing the safety bit for the water urn.

Tim has contacted Tom re gas safety inspection and is progressing, although the job may be too big for him.


All leaders to make sure their permits are on Compass.


Robin will put up the risk assessment for water activities (laminated or mounted behind Perspex) available for any boat users.


Floor plans of building up for emergency services: c/f Nigel.
Any Other
Karen’s leaving date is 29 March.
Business 
The meeting confirmed that although Explorers is not technically part of Leander (they are District), we work in close partnership with them and will support them as much as possible.
Future Dates

January 15
March 12
May 21
June – AGM tbc
July 2
September 17
November 19
